

May 14, 2021

Joe Hoefgen, City Manager City of Redondo Beach Homeless Court 415 Diamond Street Redondo Beach, CA 90277

Dear Mr. Hoefgen:

## COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT 2021-2022 FUNDING APPROVAL

This letter is to inform you that Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding for the 2021-2022 Program Year (July 1, 2021 – June 30, 2022) will be considered for approved by the Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors during the public hearing held on June 8, 2021. Your Agency has been awarded funding for the following project(s) and amount(s):

PROJECT	AMOUNT	DISTRICT
City of Redondo Beach Homeless Court:	\$100,000	4 <sup>th</sup> District
Enhanced Response Program		

You are reminded that no project costs can be incurred until all requirements have been met and an agreement is signed and fully executed between your Agency and the Los Angeles County Development Authority. Further, it is important to note that insurance coverage must still be maintained and the provisions outlined in the attached Exhibit B should be reviewed carefully.

July 1, 2021 is the projected start date for CDBG contracts. In early June, and throughout the month, we will begin posting the 2021-2022 contracts. Once the contracts are posted, the Primary Contact, and the person authorized by your Agency to sign contracts, will immediately be notified via email from the CDBG Online System that they are ready for review and signature. We will also notify all agencies of the deadlines for the return of the signed contracts in an Electronic Distribution List message. In order for your Agency to begin expending funds for the CDBG-funded program(s) on July 1<sup>st</sup>, it will be important to promptly approve and sign the contracts, per the specified deadlines.





Joe Hoefgen, City Manager May 14, 2021 Page 2

Since the continuation of the Program is never assured, we recommend that your Agency develop plans for funding future CDBG activities should priorities change, or the Program is reduced or discontinued.

And lastly, as a reminder, your Agency must have a Data Universal Numbering System (DUNS) number and maintain active registration of it in the Federal Government's website (http://sam.gov).

If you have any questions, please contact me at (626) 586-1765.

Sincerely,

LINDA JENKINS, Acting Director

Junta Julmo

Community & Economic Development Division

LJ:HR:ob

K:\GMU COMMON\GPPA\PEST\CRIS 21-22\Award Letter\AWARD LETTERS 2021\ALL AGENCIES CBO OPA Award Letter 21-22\_.docx

Attachment

c: Jayme Wilson, Deputy, 4th District Ivan Sulic Deputy, 4th District